
 
 

MINUTES

MAY 24, 2017 

The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a regular meeting at 6:30pm in the 
third floor community room at the Visiting Nurse Association, 259 Lowell Street, 
Somerville, MA 02144. An audio recording of the meeting is available upon request. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The chair opened the meeting at 6:40p.m. 
 
Agenda item 1: Public comment period 
No members of the public were present.  
 
Agenda item 2: Approve minutes from April 26th meeting 
Upon a motion from Mr. McCallum seconded by Ms. Duclos-Orsello, the minutes were approved with 
corrections by a vote of 7-0.  
 
Agenda item 3: Affordable Housing Trust Fund 
Comments on semi-annual report 
Mr. Bauer shared his appreciation for the SAHTF members and staff for submitting the report and 
acknowledged all of the work represented in the report. Members of the CPC requested the following 
additions to the report:  

Addition of addresses for the photos of the 100 Homes properties 
Report date 

 
CPA signs on housing projects 
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The grant agreement between the CPC and the SAHTF states that CPA funded projects will be marked 
with a sign stating the project was supported with CPA funds. However, Ms. Duclos-Orsello it may not be 
appropriate for homes to be marked in a way that would distinguish the home as affordable. Ms. 
Shapiro noted the complexity of noting all funding sources for the project in one sign, because there are 
often multiple funding sources for each project. Ms. Cassesso noted the ongoing stigma that continues 
around affordable housing. Mr. Hayman suggested that it may be most appropriate to post a sign in a 
neighborhood celebrating the CPA contributions in that area. Mr. Fager suggested a sign could be 
posted at the City of Somerville Housing Division office stating that SAHTF is supported with CPA funds.  
 
Supporting Somerville’s Sanctuary City status 
Ms. Murugan asked the CPC and SATF members to consider how they can collaborate to use CPA funds 
to support Somerville’s undocumented immigrant community while protecting the privacy and security 
of affected families. Mr. LeBlanc noted that the 100 Homes project does not come with the same 
requirements of other affordable housing opportunities so allows SCC to be flexible to support existing 
tenants. He also noted that in cases where families have mixed immigration status in housing they 
manage and rent is pro-rated for those who are not documented, SCC will accept less rent than is 
actually owed to ensure families can stay in their housing. Mr. Bauer suggested CPA funds could go 
towards making up the difference between the rent owned and the rent families can pay in these 
situations. 
 
Ms. Murugan asked if it would be possible to include in the Community Preservation Plan a priority 
around allocating affordable housing resources to support undocumented families. Mr. Fager stated his 
opinion that this would not be possible.  
 
Mr. Bauer asked Ms. Stelljes to follow up with the City Solicitor to determine the legality of using CPA 
funds as a rental subsidy for families with mixed immigration status living in affordable housing units. 
 
FY17 bonding request 
Mr. Feloney presented an overview of the 100 Homes and Clarendon Hill projects to the Community 
Preservation Committee. He noted that both projects were requesting up to $2 million in bonding for his 
year, but the projects anticipate requesting a total of $16 million in bonding over the next few years, so 
the Trustees have been considering how to fully fund the requests using both CPA and other funds 
available in the Trust and minimizing the administrative burden of requesting multiple rounds of 
bonding. The Trustees are anticipating making a request of $8 million in bonding for the CPC’s 
consideration- $4 million for each project. Clarendon Hill would create a total of 530 units of housing, 
replacing the existing 216 units of affordable housing that are about to become obsolete. The 100 
Homes project has received CPA funding in FY15 and FY16 and to date has acquired 20 units in seven 
properties. The initiative acquires existing multi-family homes in Somerville and converts them to 
affordable housing. 
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Ms. Duclos-Orsello asked if the percentage of units dedicated for households at 30% AMI (area median 
income) and below was going to be maintained. Mr. Feloney said the 216 units being replaced will have 
the same allocation across AMI as the existing units.  
 
Ms. Duclos-Orsello asked if the Trustees found the projects to be important enough that they are willing 
to pay the debt service, even if it takes a higher percentage of housing funds available than anticipated. 
Mr. Feloney responded that the Trustees believe these projects to be crucial and factored changes in 
CPA revenue into their consideration which is why they are suggesting an $8 million bond because that 
would leave some cushion for the steady state. Ms. Stelljes added that the Trust’s estimates are based 
only on CPA revenue through the property tax surcharge and do not include future state match funds or 
City appropriations. 
 
Ms. Murugan asked if it is planned that the families would return. Mr. Springfield said the current 
tenants will be temporarily located and any who wish to return will be invited to do so. 
 
Mr. Franzen asked how up to date the construction costs are for the projects. Mr. Hayman said the 
Clarendon Hill costs are very current and since they anticipate construction to start shortly they don’t 
anticipate much escalation. The prices of the 100 Homes units are determined by the market. Mr. 
Feloney added that the Trustees hired a consultant to assess the funding sources for the Clarendon Hill 
project to ensure the funding request to the City was as low as possible. The memo from the consultants 
found that SCC and POAH had accessed all other likely sources of funding. Mr. Fager then asked what 
the project would do if CPA funds weren’t available. Mr. Hayman responded that it would be very 
difficult for them to access additional funds from the state and there aren’t other local sources. 
Therefore the project could not go forward as planned. 
 
Ms. Cassesso stated that the presence of so many Trustees demonstrates their support for the two 
projects.  
 
Agenda item 4: FRIT Assembly Square waiver discussion 
Mr. Hayman stated that when the project was originally approved the City’s inclusionary housing 
requirement was 12.5% and it has since been raised to 20%. FRIT requested a waiver from the 20%. 
There was strong support from many in the community to not grant FRIT the waiver and require 20% 
inclusionary housing in the planned apartment building. The Planning Board approved a compromise 
plan where FRIT would provide 6.25% on-site affordable housing at the Assembly Row site and 
contribute $10 million for off-site units to the 100 Homes project.   
 
 [Liz Duclos-Orsello and Jim McCallum leave at 8:15] 
 
Agenda item 5: Review CPA evaluation questions 
Ms. Kogan is an intern hired by the CPC to evaluate Somerville’s CPA program. She presented the draft 
evaluation questions to the CPC.  
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Mr. Franzen said it would be most important to get the input of community organizations. Ms. Murugan 
added that the evaluation should be designed taking into account that there are differences between 
the community organizations and City departments that apply for and implement projects. Ms. Murugan 
also wanted to know the level of awareness of community organization of the CPA program. Mr. Fager 
said that the evaluation should look at awareness of the CPA program in the general public.  
 
Mr. Bauer asked how much of the information in the evaluation would be gathered through interviews. 
Ms. Kogan responded that she is still determining the methodologies she will be using for data collection 
and is aware of the CPC’s interest in qualitative data. 
 
Mr. Fager said he wanted to know the level of community awareness of what the Community 
Preservation Act is and where CPA funding comes from. 
 
Ms. Duclos-Orsello, Ms. Murugan, and Ms. Palacios Yamakawa volunteered to serve on the evaluation 
advisory group.  
 
Agenda item 6: Planning for the Community Preservation Plan process 
New ideas to discuss 
Mr. Bauer asked Ms. Stelljes to present what is new in the draft plan from the FY17 version. Ms. Stelljes 
said the primary difference is the draft now includes more data from the monitoring and evaluation plan 
but additional changes have not been made because they have not yet been discussed by the CPC. 
Three topics had come up previously for the CPC to consider while developing the FY18 plan: support for 
long-term projects, considering additional targets for types of projects to support (ie rehabilitation, 
design, creation, etc.), and incorporating consideration of the monitoring and evaluation plan during the 
hearing on the plan. 
 
Ms. Murugan asked Ms. Stelljes if she believed setting targets for types of projects would be possible 
based on her experience in working with the applicants. Ms. Stelljes said she believes the CPC will still 
receive many design and rehabilitation project requests and there are fewer opportunities for 
acquisition and creation.  
 
Mr. Bauer said he did not think the CPC should articulate priorities around types of projects within each 
category. He feels it will be important for the CPC to articulate how it will prioritize projects that will 
need long term funding. He gave the example of whether or not the CPC should fund a design project if 
the members do not think they would support funding for the construction and the Trust’s approach to 
bonding for the large housing development projects, which is locking in funding for those projects over 
the long term.  
 
Ms. Stelljes noted that several members expressed a preference for funding construction projects over 
design projects during the review of the FY17 projects and suggested that if this is a preference that is 
shared across the Committee and decisions will be based upon this preference, it should be stated in the 
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plan. Mr. Bauer said he did not feel the Committee should state this preference in the plan and Mr. 
Franzen spoke to the value of supporting design projects with CPA funds.  
 
The Committee agreed that it does not want to prioritize according to types of project within each 
funding category.  
 
Ms. Murugan said she would like to wait to see what the level of awareness is of CPA overall before 
deciding whether or not to prioritize long term/multi-year projects. She would like to make sure the CPC 
is doing everything possible to get as many different applicants as possible. Mr. Fager responded that it 
is difficult for projects like the Somerville Museum to know the total costs at the beginning of the 
project because of changes that are required by regulatory bodies along the way. He added that the 
Blessing of the Bay Boathouse project will need to come back because the design will inform how much 
they will need for construction costs. Mr. Bauer he noted that he is increasingly uncomfortable with the 
CPC’s current approach of telling applicants that they will have to apply each year with no guarantee or 
prioritization for funding if they have received funding in the past.  
 
Ms. Murugan suggested that a point system be used to help prioritize existing projects. Ms. Stelljes said 
if the Committee wanted to use this approach it should develop a scoring system to consider the project 
overall. She suggested that if the Committee is not yet clear how to prioritize multi-year projects, they 
could explicitly ask for feedback on this topic during the public hearing and in the comment period on 
the plan.  
 
Mr. Fager asked Ms. Stelljes if she had received complaints about applicants receiving funding over 
multiple years. She responded that she had not. During the SomerStreets events, most people she spoke 
with were not familiar with CPA and the projects it is funding. 
 
Timing 
 
The Committee members agreed that Ms. Stelljes should post the draft plan in advance of the plan 
hearing and approved the draft agenda for the hearing. The Committee agreed the meeting would be 
held at 7pm at the Visiting Nurse Association.  
 
Feedback on initial draft plan 
Ms. Murugan suggested that language be added to list support to Somerville’s Sanctuary City status, 
given that there are no legal reasons not to include it. The Committee agreed that language would be 
added to the overall priority related to CPA funds support projects consistent with Somerville’s values. 
Ms. Stelljes said she would ask for legal input on the matter.  
 
Agenda item 7: Review FY18 BOA budget submissions 
FY18 Budget 
Ms. Stelljes provided an overview of the FY18 budget. The budget submitted to the Aldermen uses the 
10% minimum per category because the Committee will not have decided on the FY18 funding 
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allocations before the Aldermen need to approve the budget. She noted that the SomerStat department 
is taking on 20% of her salary in recognition of the cross-departmental contributions she is making and 
to accommodate her recommended increase in salary from the Municipal Compensation Advisory 
Board.  
 
Ms. Stelljes noted that the City had not yet been able to determine the FY17 City appropriation. She will 
update the Committee members when the appropriation has been determined.  
 
Upon a motion by Ms. Murugan, seconded by Ms. Palacios Yamakawa, the Committee voted 5-0 to 
adopt the proposed FY2018 budget. 
 
FY17 Annual Report 
Ms. Stelljes shared that the annual report is submitted to the Board of Aldermen along with the budget.  
 
Mr. Bauer noted a typo and a section of unclear phrasing in the document.  
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Fager, seconded by Ms. Murugan, the Committee voted 5-0 to adopt the report 
with corrections. 
 
Agenda item 8: Other business 

Mr. Bauer noted the Community Path Ribbon Cutting was scheduled for 8:15am on May 25th.  
Mr. Bauer asked for volunteers to join the CPA events sub-committee to help plan the CPA and 
Cities conference and events to celebrate the 5th anniversary of the adoption of CPA in 
Somerville. Ms. Murugan and Ms. Palacios Yamakawa volunteered. Mr. Fager said he would 
consider volunteering. 
CPC members are requested to sign up to join Ms. Stelljes for a 2 hour shift during the four 
SomerStreets events 
Ms. Stelljes informed the Committee that she is working to hire one or two on-call historic 
preservation consultant to work with her on developing the preservation restrictions that have 
been required by the CPC. 
Mr. Fager announced the Charles River Canoe and Kayak service is now open at the Blessing of 
the Bay Boathouse. He also announced that individuals can help count herring on the Mystic 
during their seasonal run by going to www.mysticherring.org.  
Upon Mr. Franzen’s suggestion, the Committee agreed that they would like to have another 
meeting to discuss the housing bonds before they make their vote and there is not sufficient 
time to have the discussion before or after the plan hearing in June. Ms. Stelljes said she would 
work with the Trust’s staff to determine an appropriate time for this meeting and will send a 
Doodle poll to the Committee members to select a date.   

 
Next meeting: The next CPC meeting will be Wednesday, June 28th at 7:00pm at the VNA. The meeting 
will be the annual Community Preservation Plan hearing.   
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Meeting Adjournment 
Upon motion from Mr. Fager, seconded by Ms. Murugan, the Committee voted 5-0 to adjourn at 9:54. 
 
Documents and Exhibits 

1. Agenda 
2. Minutes from April 26, 2017 meeting 
3. Somerville Affordable Housing Trust Fund (SAHTF) Bi-annual Community Preservation Act 

Progress Report 
4. CPA Update memo from SAHTF regarding bonding for 100 Homes and Clarendon Hill projects 
5. SAHTF presentation on 100 Homes and Clarendon Hill projects 
6. Estimated debt service tables for potential $8 million and $16 million bonds 
7. Draft funding recommendations and application cover pages for 100 Homes and Clarendon Hill 

projects 
8. CPA Evaluation Question presentation 
9. Draft agenda for FY18 Community Preservation Plan hearing 
10. Draft FY2018 budget 
11. Draft FY18 Community Preservation Plan 
12. Draft FY17 Community Preservation Act Annual Report  
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